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The Honorable Richard Proehl, Chairperson 

House Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 581-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representative Proehl: 
 

 SUBJECT: Revised Fiscal Note for HB 2179 by House Committee on Transportation 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following revised fiscal note concerning HB 2179 

is respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 HB 2179 would adopt the provisions of the federal Driver’s Privacy Protection Act and 

provide that motor vehicle records are subject to the Kansas Open Records Act.  The bill would 

strike a provision which authorizes the Director of Motor Vehicles to provide records to assist 

manufacturers to compile statistical reports or notify vehicle owners of potential defects or 

insurance companies in compiling reports.  The bill would also amend the fees available to the 

Kansas Highway Patrol Training Center Fund. 
 

 The Department of Revenue indicates HB 2179 would increases its administrative costs by 

$1,000 to update the driver’s licensing system.  The Kansas Highway Patrol indicates the bill 

would have no fiscal effect on its operation.   

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Sherry Macke, Highway Patrol 

 Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue 

 Janie Harris, Judiciary 

 Chardae Caine, League of Municipalities 

 Jay Hall, Association of Counties 


